Los Angeles, California
April 14, 1983

Dear Dr. Berry:

I am so long sending you a note of thanks for your very good and very interesting book of family, relatives, friends and important happenings in your life and practice as an interne and doctor.

It has been enthralling reading plus the background and adventures of family's beginnings. A good biography which you have done well to put on paper.

What study, travelling checking and actual hard work to put all this together.

9 was so interested especially in the historical notes in the beginning paragraphs of the book because 9 like history and geography studies best. Kenneth, Priscilla8s son was interested in the parts of the book which delt on Wilberforce.

He had been sent to Howard Univ. but after being drafted in the army was sent by army for a time to Wilberforce before going overseas. When we are together for family dinner, he will read aloud from the book and we have enjoyed quite a few pleasant hours.

Gladys made me a present of the book as 9 did not have an idea when 9 could send for the book. I have certainly enjoyed reading it and it has been so understandable and well written so very easy to read.

I stay so busy as I have to do for Maidie and myself. Maidie is well but her memory is failing so I have to do for both.

I hope you and wife are well and that you have enjoyed a Blessed and happy Easter.

Gladys told us you have not been too well but have gone back to your practice. God bless both for a healthy and pleasant year. Our love to both of you and may Our Lord bless.

Yours Sincerely,

Vorothea Bass